

Bro. Matt & Mrs. Jeri Lynn Teaching at School





Bro. Matt & Mrs. Jeri Lynn with church family

The Guay Family - Your missionaries in Thailand

Dear Friends, October 17, 2024

The last couple of months have brought both excitement and difficulties, but God has been good to us through both.

In August our pastor, Pastor Matt Wilkerson from Galilean Baptist Church in Cedar Hill, Texas and his wife, Jeri Lynn, came to visit us! It was such a blessing to show them our work here. He preached at our church, and they both taught in the schools. They encouraged us so much! Our son, Elijah, also came. We are so thankful that he was able to spend a couple of weeks with us and help us with a youth group event!



After all the fun, we both ended up having many health problems. First, Kristi struggled with her Celiac Disease problems, then Richard got Influenza A, Parainfluenza 4, and Double Pneumonia all at once. This caused a severe headache that led to a rushed trip to a bigger city over 3 hours away for medical treatment, a CT scan, and a stay in the hospital. Thankfully, the CT scan was normal and the flu seemed to be causing the headache. During that time Kristi also had the flu and bronchitis. After returning home, we both began to improve, but the first Sunday back at home, Kristi began to feel like she couldn't breathe well. We went to the local hospital and everything seemed fine, but on Monday she still wasn't improving. So, we traveled to Bangkok to a hospital. They admitted her for several days. She was having a panic attack, most likely as a result of the bronchitis making her feel like she couldn't breathe. She improved, and we once again came home. However, Richard got bronchitis last week and now has a gout attack in his ankle. God has been helping us through all of this. He has provided the medical care we need, given us caring children who have helped us, and supplied money in an unexpected way to pay for the expensive hospital bills. God put it on the heart of someone we haven't seen in years to pray for Kristi while she was in the hospital. This man didn't even know about the problem! God has once again met our

needs wonderfully! He is so worthy of our praise! Please continue to pray for our health.

Also, as you may remember, we were needing to replace our car that had been in an accident. Our son decided to sell his car, and we were able to buy it. So we are blessed to have a 2020 Corolla Cross. We are thankful for God providing us with a dependable vehicle.

We are thankful that everything went smoothly at our church during the hospital stays. We only have one staff member, Naut, but he did a great job filling in for Richard! The church members helped where they could, and truly have been a blessing to us!

We were hoping to have a youth camp this month, but due to our health problems, we downscaled it to a one day event. It was this past Monday. A couple of days before, a friend who pastors in another area let us know his family wanted to visit us the day that our youth activity was scheduled. He quickly agreed to help us with it. He came and taught the Bible lesson and answered questions the teens had about many subjects. He and his wife were such a blessing! God sent them at the perfect time. We are thankful for a group of young people who really want to know what God's word teaches!



Elijah helping with Youth Group

Our Sending Church:

Galilean Baptist Church 1155 N. Hwy 67

Cedar Hill, TX 75104

Web: www.GalileanBaptistChurchTX.org

Yours for Thailand, chard and Kriste Deag **Contact Info:**

P.O. Box 36 Tak, 63000

Thailand

Phone: (865) 686-8649 Email: thaiguay@gmail.com Web: www.TenForThais.org